
My name is LaTonya Boyd.
 
I'm writing on behalf of HB2058.  

I want to tell you how gun violence has affected me. My 21 year old 
daughter Tyesha was murdered by a person who got his hand on a gun 
he should not have been able to get his hands on. He was convicted of 
domestic violence. October 13, 2009 - my life was forever changed after 
getting that phone call from a detective that my daughter Tyesha was 
shot multiple times and her two little girls would grow up without their 
mother. That is not the first time I have been affected by gun violence. I 
have had two uncles murdered and two young cousins murdered as well. 
If you pass HB 2058 you are letting out-of-state teenagers, convicted 
stalkers and people who may have never used a handgun before to carry 
a hidden, loaded gun in the state of Kansas. Please do not pass HB2058 
for the safety of the people who live in Kansas.
 
Thank you,  
LaTonya Boyd
Topeka, KS 66612


